Brdworthy CP School

Minutes for Governor’s Personnel/Finance Sub-Committee Meeting 
Tuesday 26th January 2010

Present: JA  MBJ  RD  BR  JF  JP  MF  RS

Apologies: JB

Business Interests: RS reminded the governors that any personal business interests which conflict with those of the governing body must be declared during the meeting.

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true record.

Matters Arising:
None.

· RS reported on staffing arrangements for the period of Management Partnership with East & West Putford.

· Mike Furber will teach 0.5 at Putford starting in the second half of the Spring term 2010. This will mean Mike will be teaching Class 1 at Putford every morning and Class 2 at Bradworthy every afternoon.

· Richard Stephenson will spend 0.2 in a management role at Putford.

· Committee discussed some concerns parents have about the time RS will spend at Putford. RS was able to reassure the Governors and it was agreed that parents need to be informed of Richard’s role at Putford and reassured that this will not impact on his current teaching commitment at Bradworthy.

· RS reported that a temporary contract has been offered to Helen Carey to teach 0.6 in class 2 (five mornings).

· RS also reported that the shared expense of MF and RS by Putford meant that we can now afford an extra 0.5 TA support in class 2 (five mornings). This has been offered to Caroline Stevens, who is currently working in class 1 covering Nikki Martyn’s sickness leave, on a temporary basis.

· The contracts are temporary because of the unknown outcome of our Management Partnership with Putford School.

· RS reported that he would be carrying out a review of staff roles and responsibilities over the coming weeks in the light of our Federation with Putford School.

· RS circulated the budget monitor which shows a current £12,000 carry forward.

· Committee discussed their concerns about ‘carry forward’ monies being clawed back by County.

· Budget monitor was then discussed in detail and agreed.

· RS reported on current and projected school roll. This showed a slight dip followed by a gradual increase over the next 3 years.

· Committee looked at and discussed Three year Budget Projections.

· Provisional Budget Allocations for 2010/11 were discussed and agreed.

· Committee reviewed schools Contracts and Buyback Services. All were accepted – although there was some doubt as to the cost of Client Support Catering. It was agreed that RS would talk to our Catering Manager to see what benefits the school gets from this service. He will then report back at full Governors.

· RS circulated a comprehensive breakdown of comparative statistics for discussion. It was then agreed that some of these  statistics should be reported to parents so they are made aware of how tight our budget is be and what outstanding value for money the school is currently providing.

· RS reported on Financial Audit/FIMSIS. An action plan will be implemented which will ensure the school meets the standard before the end of March.

· Committee discussed possible future structures of the school Governing body given that we do federate with West and East Putford School.
No further business.

Date and Time of Next Meeting -
To be arranged. 

